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JINDERA NEWS 
FREE  local Newsletter distributed by the first Saturday of each month (except January) published by:- 

THE  

A Jindera based, not-for-profit charity organisation. 

 

*Jindera Community* 
 

0  

Friday 15th december 

{ 7:30pm } 

J1ndera V1llage Green 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is an Alcohol Free Event  
 

Brought to you by the Joint Ecumenical Churches of Jindera 



 

December 2023                                         Jindera News - Edition 306                                              Page 2 

Headlines and Happenings 

From the Committee 

Our Strategic Planning Day held on November 5th 
was invaluable for the Committee, having time to 
examine the what, why, and how of RCL’s operations, 
whilst also welcoming our Members’ input.  

 

President, Leeny Mason 

provided opportunity for 

each committee member to 

guide a segment of the day’s 

discussion areas, giving the 

members present a chance to 

get to know committee faces 

and how they are adding its 

delivery of services. 
 

The Committee Morning Session heard positive 

feedback on our newly-created orientation process 

from newest recruits, Dave Cochrane, Toni Terlich and 

Caitlin Lawrence, their understanding of RCL’s role in 

the community and its commitment to deliver its Core 

Business. These separate areas were discussed, then 

expanded upon in the afternoon Members’ Session, 

drawing parallels between what our Constitution says, 

with what we actually do.  
 

The Q&A history segment with Greg Finster, Jenny 

O’Neill, and Colleen Lord was most enlightening, and 

in looking back, reminds us to look ahead with our 

VISION, MISSION AND VALUES. ‘Rural Care 

Link is a Not-for-Profit organisation that prides itself 

on providing a safety net of kindness, consideration 

and support for those in need within our local 

community.’, and to integrate this philosophy into 

everyday practices. 

 

In small groups, anonymous written suggestions were 

discussed to produce some very useful ideas, assisted 

by our Treasurer, Michelle Grenness’s presentation of 

the current financial streams of income and the ways 

RCL distributes funds, highlighting areas where we 

were encouraged to spend more, in the future.  
 

A very fruitful day was followed by a luscious 

afternoon tea, enjoyed by all those attending. 
 

The Committee would take this opportunity to thank 

everyone who attended the day and for their 

contributions to the ongoing evolvement of the 

organisation. 

 Hardship, Personal Assistance and 

General RCL Enquiries 

Please call the Office 

0475 594 073 

Op Shop ONLY enquiries 

(02) 6026 3001 

This is the dedicated Op Shop number and 

therefore, if you need assistance outside of their 

trading hours, please use the office number. 

Op Shop Trading Hours: 

Tues—Fri 10am to 4pm (closed for lunch 1pm to 1.45pm) 

Saturdays—10am to 1pm 
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We thank each and every person who makes up our 

Team  -  our  incredibly  generous  Volunteers and 

Members, our community donors and supporters, our 

fellow-committee    members   along   with    office  

administrative support, for a year of hard work and 

commitment.  

Leeny and the Committee of Management wish you 

all a happy and safe Christmas and we look forward 

to serving our community into 2024. 

 

Meet another Committee Member 

Dave Cochrane 

I am relatively new to Jindera 

after having moved here with my 

wife Leonie and daughter Lucy 

in  December  of  2021.  We  

escaped  Melbourne  in  2020 

during the COVID lockdowns 

and have loved living in the 

country since.  

I am an Electronic Technician by trade and have worked 

for over 28 years in Defence and related industries. I 

gained my degree in Business Administration from Deakin 

Universities’ School of Business and Law and have been 

using  some  of these skills in my volunteer capacity at 

Rural Care Link since joining the committee in May.  

Before coming to Jindera I was a member of the Royal 

Australian Navy for 18 years in a mixture of permanent 

naval force and reservist roles. It was during this time that 

I met my wife Leonie in Sydney. Prior to settling down 

with Leonie I spent a lot of time at sea with the Navy. I 

was   lucky   enough  to   serve  as   a  member  of  the  

International Force East Timor (INTERFET) as well as 

gain operational experience in the Middle Eastern Area of 

Operations as part of Australia’s contribution to stability in 

the Persian gulf. Closer to home I also participated in 

peace  keeping  operations in the Solomon Islands and 

fisheries enforcement action in the Heard and McDonald 

Island   zone   protecting   Patagonian  toothfish  from  

international smugglers near Antarctica. I must say though 

that I do prefer the country inland environment rather than 

being at sea.   

When  I’m  not  helping  out  with  RCL  I’m  also  an  

operational firefighter with the Rural Fire Service of NSW 

and president of the local Jindera Bush Fire Brigade.  

I love the opportunity to engage in the community and 

learn from people’s experiences here. Having moved 
around a lot in the past mainly due to work commitments 
both Leonie and I are really looking forward to setting 
down roots here in Jindera. I look forward to seeing you 
out and about in the community. 

 

Op Shop News 

We  were  thrilled  to  receive  an extremely charitable 

invitation from David & Judy Gray, to participate in their 

recent Clearance Sale, generously allowing us to sell a 

huge amount of bric a brac and household items that had 

been part of their family’s belongings.  We raised $1909 

for Rural Care Link Inc. on the day, and still had some 

items  that  came  back  to  the  shop  for sale.  What a 

wonderful donation, many thanks to David & Judy.  

We are also finding many interesting, quirky and high end 

collectables coming in to the shop.  If you are someone 

who likes these types of things, come on in and have a 

look around.  We also list these items on our Facebook 

page,  and  we  offer  remote  sales  and  postage at the 

purchasers cost.  You might have someone in the family 

that would like a special Christmas Gift! 

Finally,  wishing all of our patrons a happy and safe 
Christmas, from all of the RCL Op Shop staff. 

Jindera News Contributions 
Please send all articles and advertisements to  

the editorial team via  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please  Note:  The editorial team reserves the right not to 
publish any article or to modify the presentation to suit the 
style of the publication. 
 

Advertising Rates - 2023/24  
   Per edition:  Full page $90.00 
     1/2 page $55.00 
     1/3 page $48.00 
     1/4 page  $53.00 

      1/8 page   $25.00  (Bus. Card size) 
 

Discounts Apply for  consecutive advertisements 

 
Also available:  Non-standard advertisement sizes,  

colour advertising and single page inserts. 
 

FREE digital colour editions of this publication  
are available by email subscription. 

 

For more information or to request digital editions 
Email us at jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 
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NSW RURAL FIRE SERVICE 
 

Jindera 
 

 PH: 0427 263 414  

Large areas of central and northern NSW are expected to see increased risk of fire in 2023/4. This summer is expected 
to be hotter and drier than recent years with strong grass growth in many parts of NSW. It is the time to prepare your 
family and home for the coming bush fire season. Know your risk this bush fire season and prepare well ahead.  

 

Get prepared now at myfireplan.com.au 
 

If you live in an area near grasslands or farms, recent rain has caused widespread grass growth.  

As this dries out the risk of grassfires increases.  

Grass fires can start easily and move quickly and farmlands may be at increased risk. 

Most people have thought about what to do during a bush fire, but many plans won’t stand up the test of a fire.  

Making a plan and preparing your property can reduce your risk from fire.  

You need to make important decisions before a fire – such as where to go, what to take and what to do with animals. 
 

Neighbourhood Safer Places 
Recreation Grounds, Dight Street Jindera 

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/neighbourhood-safer-places 
 

 Neighbourhood Safer Places are a place of last resort during a bush fire emergency. 
They are to be used when all other options in your bush fire survival plan can't be put into action safely. 
You should be aware of any Neighbourhood Safer Places in your area and note them in your bush fire survival plan  
before a bush fire occurs. You should also know how to get there, as well as alternate routes in case the road is blocked 
or too dangerous to drive on. 

JINDERA rural FIRE BRIGADE 

After years of wet 
weather, the risk 
of bush fires has 
returned. 

 

        from your 
 

  Jindera Rural  
     

   Fire Brigade 

file:///C:/Users/julia/Desktop/Jindera News/myfireplan.com.au
https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/plan-and-prepare/neighbourhood-safer-places
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to the Jindera Community and all our  

wonderful readers, contributors and supporters. 
 

From all the team at …. 

        JINDERA NEWS ….THE 

 

PUBLIC HEALTH ALERT  
 

THUNDERSTORM ASTHMA 
 

Current high pollen counts and the predicted  

thunderstorms can increase the risk of asthma. 
 

• If you know you have asthma carry your asthma 
puffer with you at all times and try to stay indoors 
with the windows and doors closed during the storm 
period.  

• Be aware that thunderstorm asthma can also affect 
people who have not had asthma before. 

• If you have breathing difficulties call 000 or go to 
your nearest hospital Emergency Department. 

 
 

You can monitor thunderstorm activity in your region via the 
Bureau of Meteorology website www.bom.gov.au.  
 

To receive an SMS alert when the pollen counts are high and 
thunderstorms are predicted,  
go to; https://science.csu.edu.au/asthma to register, or text the 
word Asthma to 0417 115 876. 

http://www.bom.gov.au
https://science.csu.edu.au/asthma
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Anglican Parish  
 

of Northern Albury 
 

Christmas Services 
 
 

Friday December 22 
 

7:30pm  Quiet evening prayer,  
St. James’ Lavington  

 

(for those facing a difficult Christmas) 
 

Sunday December 24 
Christmas Eve 

 

4:00pm  Messy Christmas: (all ages worship)          
St. Mark’s North Albury 

 

8:30pm  Holy communion,  
St James’ Lavington 

 

Monday December 25 
Christmas Day 

  

9:00am Holy Communion,  
St. Mark’s North Albury  

 

9:00 am Holy Communion,  
St John’s Thurgoona  

http://www.humebank.com/
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Christmas Letters to Santa 

Hey kids!!! 
 

Post your letter to Santa at the Jindera Post 
Office. 
Don’t forget to stamp it and pop your name and 
address on the back so I can write back to you. 
I am a pretty busy fellow this time of year, so 
get it in the mail by the 21st December 2023. 
Thankyou. 
 

 

Santa 

 

with 
 

 Jenny O’Neill  

 Following up from a few months ago in relation to Telstra relocating to the Optus Tower at the Rec. Reserve we 
have been informed that the head licence was signed between Telstra and Crown Lands & the individual site licence 
should have been signed a week ago. Once done, we will have a timeframe for when the new site will be on air. 

 

 Discussions have been held within the Local Traffic Control Committee about changing the speed limit from the 
intersection of Drumwood Rd and Walla Rd and along Urana Rd from the 50 speed sign up to Colonial Dr from 
100kph to 50 kph. Further details will be given when a site inspection and speed zone investigation have taken place. 

 

 The Village Green up-lights have been ordered and should be installed before Christmas. 
  

 A huge thank you to the following people and businesses: 
 

 The completion of the playground is only weeks away. A temporary gravel parking area 
and fence will be constructed on Urana Rd while drainage works are still happening on the 
Molkentin Rd corner. When completed there will be a ’soft’ opening allowing the commu-
nity to use it with a more formal opening sometime after Christmas. 

 

 The Jindera Rec. Reserve has certainly been a very popular primitive camping spot for a 
lot  of  people   during  the last month. Everyone has been very positive about staying in 
Jindera and have contributed to the local economy. 

 

 The Swimming Season is in full swing. The kiosk is being run by the Swimming Pool Committee and  they  would  
appreciate any help that people can give them especially with school holidays coming up. 
Leave your name and number at the pool and you will be contacted. 

 

 Tenders for Solar Lighting in Pioneer Drive are being sought. 

McHardy Pinter - Jindera Industrial Estate 

Lieschke’s Transport - Jindera Industrial Estate 

Siloz - Jindera Industrial Estate 

Albury Galvanizing - Jindera Industrial Estate 

Tollis and Sons Motors - Jindera Industrial Estate 

Jindera Hotel Social Club 

Jindera Rural CareLink  

Morgan Country Car Club CHACA  

G and L Mason 

Christian Clark - O’Brien Real Estate 

Michelle Nixon 

The contributors to 2 cake stalls and raffles 
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au
mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
mailto:vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2024 

 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

A Joyous Christmas to All & A Wonderful New Year.  
 

10 January 2024  Planning meeting with morning tea at 10am ‘The Fox & Brew’, Jindera 
 

14 February 2024   AGM and Eucharist - St Paul’s 10.00am.   
    

Friendship in Action 

31 

Swimming POOL 

Wally Wipeout 
 
 

NEW YEARS EVE 

 
 

   1 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 

2 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
10.00am - 1.00pm 

 
 

3 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

4 

Swimming POOL 
Meeting Pool  Meeting 
Room - 7.30pm 

5 

Morgan Country CAR 
CLUB  Dec. Meeting - Club 
House - Jindera Rec. 
Reserve  - 7.30pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -7.00am 
Water Aerobics 6.15pm  
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

6 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group - Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.00pm  

7 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  
 
 

 

8 
 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club 
5.30pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.30pm  

9 

Jindera CWA -  
CAKE STALL 

Bunnings, Albury 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
10.00am - 1.00pm 

10 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Community Garden  - 

CHRISTMAS PARTY 
and Raffle - 4.00PM 

11 

Museum Meeting 
School of Arts Hall - 
7.30pm 

 
 

 

12 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -7.00am 
Water Aerobics 6.15pm  

13 
 

St John’s School -  
YEAR 6  Graduation  

Awards Service  9.30am 
Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.00pm  

14 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  

15 

Jindera Community  
CHRISTMAS CAROLS 

Village Green - 730pm 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.30pm  

16 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
10.00am - 1.00pm 
Christmas Stall - IGA 
9am - 1pm 

 

 
 

 

 

 

17 
 

Jindera Museum -  
Tearooms from 11am  
Christmas Wreath Making 
930am & 11am &1.00pm 
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

18 

 
 

 

 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -7.00am 
Water Aerobics 6.15pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.00pm  

21 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -
7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  

22 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.30pm  

23 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
10.00am - 1.00pm 

 

 

24 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am 

25 
 

CHRISTMAS DAY 

26 

 
 

 

 

27 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.00pm                 

28 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6.00 -
7.00am 
Water Aerobics 
6.15pm  

29 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.30pm 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Swimming POOL 
Lap Swim 6-7.00am 
Gentle Exercise Class 
3.30pm  

30 

Jindera Community Diary      December 2023 
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197 Urana Street Jindera 2642  

Phone: 02 6045 9422  

Website: http://smmc.nsw.edu.au  

Saint Mary MacKillop College Albury  

Congratulations to our graduating Year 12 students of 2023 who celebrated their 
Graduation Dinner recently at the Commercial Club Albury.  We wish them all 
the very best in their future endeavours. 

SMMC would like to thank 
the wider Jindera  
community for supporting 
our recently held Twilight 
Country Fete on Friday 17th 
November.   
 
We particularly thank our 
local sponsors; Jindera IGA, 
Jindera Post Office, Jindera 
Terry White Chemmart, 
Next Level Café, Jindera 
Bakery and Jindera  
Butchery. 
 
Thank you for your  
generosity 

(Above) Having photo taken at the ‘Nativity 

Photo Booth’ at the SMMC Country Fete. 
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CARRICK REAL ESTATE is your GO TO AGENT!  
 

WHY? 
 

• CARRICK REAL ESTATE has over 20 years’ experience in Real Estate throughout the Albury 
Wodonga area.  

• CARRICK REAL ESTATE has successfully listed, sold and rented property throughout Jindera. 

 

WHO? 
 

• SUSAN CARRICK is the GO TO AGENT for all Listings and Sales results. 
 

• SUSAN has won several awards as the Best Agent in Southern NSW and Northeast Victoria. 
 

• TERENCE O’SHAUGHNESSY  and  ROSEMARY CARRICK are the GO TO AGENTS for all  
 Rental Properties. 
 

• TERENCE O’SHAUGHNESSY and ROSEMARY CARRICK have the expertise to care for your  
 Investment Properties. 
 

WHEN? 
 

• SELLING your home? 

• BUYING your first home? 

• LOOKING for an investment property? 

• INTEREST RATES impacting? 
 

LET US HELP YOU!  
 

Call CARRICK REAL ESTATE - 0407 600 210 
 

 email: sjcarrick@bigpond.com.au      website: www.carrickrealestate.com.au  
   
 
 

ABN: 95 721 726 112 

 

 

from  

Carrick Real Estate  
 

We hope you have a fabulous  

time with family and friends  

over Christmas and  

the New Year 

mailto:email:%20sjcarrick@bigpond.com.au
http://www.carrickrealestate.com.au
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Little Saints Preschool 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

First nations mural 
 

On Monday, the 20th of November, Little Saints Preschool held 
its opening ceremony of our First Nations Garden.  
 

Our  Special  Guests  were  our First Nations Artist, Marlene 
Plunkett and Wiradjuri Leader/ Cultural Performer, Darren 
Wrighton. 
Our children watched in awe as they witnessed the Welcome to 
Country delivered by Darren and saw the beautiful sounds of the 
Didgeridoo. 

We  learnt some new words and explored the yarning 
circle with Darren and what it means to "have a yarn" or 
to "tell stories". 
 

This was a beautiful opportunity to have our learning 
community come together and thank Marlene and Kelly, 
who painted our mural, which was the final piece of this 
space. 
 

This  mural   reflects    the play space that is our First 
Nations  Garden,  and this shows how interactive and 
engaging  this  space  is for our children as they learn 
respect  acknowledgment of our First Nations People. 

 

Thank you to those who attended this event. We hope the relationships we have built through this journey will remain 
for years.                                                        

              This space is officially open for play! 

Waterplay  
 

Now that the weather is warming up. We are currently 
exploring waterplay within our outdoor play spaces.   
This is used within the kitchen and cooking play space to 
allow  children  to  explore  mixing,  cause  and effect 
concepts  and  invite  a  more  excellent  way of being 
outside.  
STEM and science come into this area; children can 
measure and fill cups to explore spatial awareness as they 
pour water backwards and forwards between containers 

Loose parts 
 

Our exploration of loose parts is growing and growing! 
We have been able to expand our creativity when it 
comes  to  building  and  construction. Children can 
discuss and share their ideas, making this a child-led 
space.  
We have built roads, houses, bridges, and small worlds 
using all the materials supplied.  
The Little Saints Team thank those who helped us 
make  this  space  as beautiful as it has become and 
cannot wait to continue this journey in 2024.  

tel:02%206026%203908
mailto:littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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Little Saints Preschool - continued 

Gardening with our buddies 
 

We have come together with our buddies to continue our gardening project work. Mrs Belinda read the Year 5s and the 
Little Saints, a book called “The Concrete Garden” by Bob Graham.  
This book explains the story of After a long, cold winter, doors finally open, and children spill out like candies from a 
box. Amanda is the last one out of the apartment building, with a carton of chalk in her hands. On every inch of the 
pavement outside, the children draw pictures of flowers and trees, mushrooms and snails, and a few unexpected things. 
It's  a  concrete  garden.  Their  creativity,  unfettered  in the open air, brings something beautiful and hopeful to the 
residents there and many more across the globe.  
We carefully planned a space where our children could create their own concrete garden.  

Christmas  
Food & Gift  

Appeal  
at the  

JINDERA LIBRARY 
& all Greater Hume Council Libraries 

 

Help ensure Christmas is bright for 
everyone by dropping off non-perishable 

food items to your library.  
 

Each year, Christmas hampers  
& gifts are made up from your  

generous donations.  
 

You may also contribute gifts  
for children up to the age of ten. 

 

Monday 27 November to  

Friday 15 December. 
 

For more information,  
please phone (02) 6036 0100 

Christmas Craft 
for the kids, at the 

JINDERA LIBRARY  
and all Greater Hume Council Libraries.  

 

Call in to your library to create fabulous  

Christmas Craft Creations,  

any time, throughout the  

month of December. 
 

Ph: 0260360100  
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Jindera Pool News 
The Jindera Swimming Pool PHONE number is 6026 3900 during pool open hours.   

Ideal for enquiries, bookings & general information. Information is also available from the Council on 6036 0100. 

SWIMVAC  
Royal  Life  Saving  are taking bookings for the 2024 
program  in  January.  These  lessons  are always very 
popular  and  places  book out quickly, so if you have 

children aged 3 – 14 years of age, get online  
and book your place at the Jindera pool.  

 

Sessions from 8th to 19th January 2024 
swimandsurvive@royalnsw.com.au   

 

Phone Royal Life Saving NSW on 02 9634 3700  

 
LAP SWIMMING 
Commences in December  

From Tuesday to Friday  - 6.00am to 7:00am.   
 

The mornings are peaceful and it is an  
energising way to start your day. 

 
GENTLE AQUA EXERCISE CLASSES 

Ruth is holding her gentle exercise classes  
starting on Wednesday 6th December 

 

Every Wednesday - 3.00pm and Friday - 3:30.pm 
 

For more information please phone  
Ruth on 6026 3806 

WALLY WIPEOUT  
Sunday 31st December – swim into New Years Eve with 

some family fun at the pool and maybe a BBQ dinner. 
 

Australia Day - FREE ENTRY 
Friday 26 January 2024 – Australia Day.  
The pool has free entry for all on Australia 
Day and this year we have Wally Wipeout 
adding to the entertainment. 

POOL CANTEEN 
The Canteen would love to 
hear from anyone who can 
volunteer a little of their time 
in the afternoons …. 

… especially in January.   
There are several school 
events being held December 
through to February, many  
would like the canteen made 
available to them during the 
day.  Maybe you are a parent 
who will be watching your 

child on the day?  An hour or two of your 
time could make all the difference.  Most of 
our Committee volunteers also hold down 
day jobs and are unlikely to be available. 
 

Please note the Canteen will be CLOSED 
on Christmas Eve due to staff shortages. 

 
Thankyou to IGA for the donation of ingredients  

for Jenny to make her scrumptious choc chip cookies for 
the canteen.  They have been hugely popular once again  

 

Jindera Pool Committee 
For further information, please call  

Jenny on 0438 263 417 or Miranda on 0419 689 068 

mailto:swimandsurvive@royalnsw.com.au
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Jindera Swimming Pool - Open Times and Admission Prices 
Daily Admission Prices: Adult:$4. - Child, Student & Pensioner:$3. - Spectators, School Event:$1.50   

Season Tickets are Available Ph: 6026 3900 or 6036 1000 



 

December 2023                                         Jindera News - Edition 306                                              Page 16 

Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

We are confident and involved learners 
Resourced Learning through Live Streamed Technology 

Our Kangaroo Group have been engaging in technology and learning through our smartboard and live camera 

streaming links. The children have connected with the Falcon Project that studies, monitors, and records the 

breeding and natural behaviour of a resident peregrine falcon family on the Charles Sturt University Orange 

campus.  
 

Through the live streaming cameras, the children have been observing the behaviours and developments of the 

peregrine falcons and learning about how they grow, look, feed, sound and move. This experience has allowed 

them to see the changing features, behaviours, growth, and development of the peregrine falcons as they nest, 

hatch,  and  grow  in  real  time. The children and staff have invested in this project and have established a 

connection through technology with our natural environment.  
 

The Kangaroo Group participated in a naming poll for the young and were lucky to be present during the 

young  falcons  first  flight. This experience continues to be extended by children and family’s interest, new 

developments, and changing natural elements and physical factors. The Kangaroo group have been tracking 

the  falcon’s  growth  using  charts  and  calendars  and  learning  through   enquiry,   wonder, observation,  

investigation, and research.  
 

They have learnt about the effects of the natural elements, human behaviour, and infrastructure impact and the 

many the skills and challenges young peregrines face as they become independence. 

Marri and Barru  - The Peregrine Falcons Project 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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For 2024 enrollments please  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au  
 

Children are eligible to attend preschool from their 3rd Birthday.  

• • • • continued

At Jindera Preschool we value and promote loose parts play.  
 

Loose Parts are a resource with endless possibilities. There is no wrong or right answer to how they can be used to 
explore and create learning and play. They provide opportunities for children to adapt and change their program, 
learn, and explore new concepts and share ideas and experiences. They promote and facilitate creativity and critical 
thinking processes.  
 

Children utilise these materials to build their ideas into real life creations and process ideas, people, and events in 
their world. These photographs capture our Kookaburra children using loose parts to build a truck. Together the 
children collected materials that represented their ideas and experience with real life trucks.  
 

The truck was complete with doors, sides, seats, wheels, and workers. The play extended to include musical and 
movement experiences, share roles and responsibilities and costumes. 

The wheels 

on our truck 

go round and 

round……… 

Due to unforeseen circumstances our  
End of Year Celebration has been postponed.  

 
Please watch this space for an exciting  
event in the new year to welcome our  

new families and celebrate our  
preschool community. 

Jindera Preschool  
End of Year Celebration  

 

Friday 1st December 2023 

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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 Greg and Shirley moved into St John's Court, Jindera in 
1992 and have been stalwarts of the community ever since. 
Their contribution to Jindera has been enormous.  
 

 When a few years ago, they suffered a devastating house 
fire,  it  was  a  testament  to  their stature in the town that the 
community immediately came to their support and rallied 
around to help. During their time here they have been heavily 
and actively involved in many different aspects of our local 
community. 
 

 Some groups that Greg has been involved with over the 
years  are  - Jindera Public School, Jindera Swimming Pool, 
Jindera Village Fair, the Football Club, Community Forum as 
well as Jindera Village Green, Anzac Dawn Service, Pioneer 
Museum and Prostate Cancer Awareness. He also currently runs 
the Jindera Community Facebook site. 
 

 Greg  was  so  committed to our local Anzac Day Dawn 
Service  that when Jindera was in lockdown  from Covid, he 
arranged for the Last Post to be played at dawn through the 
loudspeakers  at  the  Football Club so the community could 
continue to commemorate this important Australian tradition, 
well done Greg – Lest we forget. 
 

 We here at Rural Care Link 
(RCL) think that Greg’s biggest 
contribution   has  been  his  
involvement with RCL. He has 
not only been a Committee 
Member  but also served as 
President and Secretary while 
also being involved in RCL 
Youth Activities at School of 
Arts.   Greg    has   had   an  
incredible eleven year involvement with the Jindera News, 
working hard mainly in the role of editor but also as talented 
photographer, coordinator and compiler. 
 

 Shirley has also been a very supportive and active member 
of our community. Apart from working at St. John’s School for 
thirteen years, she has also been involved with the Jindera Public 
School – setting up a school uniform shop, Lutheran Church 
member,  Youth  Activities  at  School  of  Arts  as  well as 
Community Carols committee  member and emcee. 
 

 Thank you, Greg & Shirley, we appreciate all you have 
done and wish you all the best as you embark on the next phase 
of your life’s journey. We hope you have many happy and new 
adventures with your children and grandchildren. 

Farewell to local hard working volunteers - Greg and Shirley Finster 
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Having grown up in Jindera and having strong  

family ties in the area Christian is excited to assist  

locals on their property journey. Offering a fresh  

approach to the industry, Christian Clark began his 

real  estate  career  in  2019  and  has  fast earnt  

a reputation as a real estate professional who 

achieves results. Genuinely passionate about  

property, Christian has an intimate knowledge of 

the local market and prides himself on his ability to 

provide informative and honest property advice. 
 

With a background in restaurant consultancy and 

hospitality, Christian uses his experience in customer 

service to provide 6-star service to his clients and 

thrives on being able to match buyers and sellers 

alike. Christian's ability to think outside of the square 

means that his clients benefit from an agent who is 

willing to go the extra mile in order to succeed. 
 

In his free time, Christian enjoys keeping fit, good 

coffee and family time. If you're looking for a  

proactive agent to work with, Christian is definitely 

the person to contact for trusted real estate advice. 

Hello Jindera!  

Call your local Jindera agent 

Christian Clark for a no obligation  

free market appraisal! 
 

0431263750 
 

christian.clark@obre.com.au 

mailto:christian.clark@obre.com.au
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 JINDERA  
 

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
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 The branch has been busy catering for cake stalls at 
Bunnings and three days of catering at the Albury Show, 
children  were  delighted with our Christmas Snowball 
Carousel which was raffled at the show and won by Ann 
Gifford a teacher at James Fallon High School. 
 

 Members judged at the Burrumbuttock Flower Show.   
We competed at The Rock Show and scooped the pool 
with  ribbons for cooking and handicraft, winning Best 
Exhibit in Cooking and Handicraft and Champion Card for 
Best in Show. 
 

 REMEMBRANCE DAY – Members from Murray 
Group, Elaine Scott, Lyn and Roger Buck, laid a wreath at 
St. Matthews Church, Albury, Roger was a serviceman in 
Vietnam. 
 

 Group Cultural Officer and Jindera Member, Margaret 
McMaster organised a trip to Tandara Gardens, Corryong 
on  16th  November.  Tom and Thea Newton are to be 
congratulated on the magnificent garden they have created.   
Tom  is  a  member of the ACA Australian Conifer Asso-
ciation and has trees from all over the world in his arbore-
tum.  We all thoroughly enjoyed the day. 
 

 Christmas is a time for giving and Margaret McMaster 
and Virginia Morey continually give throughout the year, 
making rugs and knitted items to give to charities.  Below 
is a recent photo of them giving items to Father Peter 
McLeod-Miller at St. Matthews Church, Albury. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Marie Leddon organised our Christmas breakup with a 
dinner at Adamshurst on 25th November, a highlight of 
the evening was Father McLeod-Miller entertaining us 
with a piano recital. 
 

REMINDER – A CHRISTMAS CAKE STALL will be 
held at BUNNINGS on 9TH DECEMBER. 

 

 Jindera CWA Members wish everyone in the Jindera 
Community a SAFE AND JOYOUS CHRISTMAS and 
MANY BLESSINGS FOR 2024. 
 

CWA meetings will resume in February, 2024. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship, 

Bev. Blair 
Publicity Officer. 

Margaret McMaster 
thanking Tom & Thea 
Newton visit to their  
garden at Corryong. 

Margaret McMaster and 
Virginia Morey donating 

to Fr. McLeod- Miller  

Jindera CWA News 
 

DECEMBER   2023 

Remembrance Day – L-R Elaine Scott, 
Lyn and Roger Buck. 

Olivia Hanel presenting a Certificate of Appreciation 
to Roger Buck for his service to CWA  

Jindera News would love to hear from 
you if you have any news of interest  

to our local community! 
Please email your article to  

jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 

mailto:jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 
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What a busy month we have had…… 
 

Friday Chapel 
Chapel was a celebration of joy and dance this week with Justin Seidel joining us from OM Freestyle Dance Ministry. 
Justin  joined  us on  Thursday to teach our year 5 and 6 students some hip-hop moves. Then at Friday Chapel they 
showcased their skills to the whole school with everyone, students, staff and parents joining in.  
 

We were also joined on Friday by YWAM (Youth With A Mission) team from Canberra who ran some fun activities 
for us at lunchtime and again for the last service of the year for Friday Night Chapel with Chappie Pete.  

Snow, Bikes and Balloons  
 

Snow in November!!  
It was snowing at St John’s on Thursday with SNOW CONES galore. A GREAT BIG thank you to Viv’s dad Peter 
for  the  use  of  his ice machine. Ben, Viv and Zoe ran the stall and managed to raise over $400 for Lutheran World 
Service. Well done St John’s. 

http://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/
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St John’s Lutheran School - continued 

Ride your bike to school day! 
 

On Friday the 3rd of November the Outdoor Lads organised a “Ride your Bike 
to School Day”, for the whole school.  

 

Students rode their bikes to school or 
used the school bikes and helmets with 
each class’s sports lesson dedicated to 
bike safety and rules when riding your 
bike. Then the boys then led the student 
onto the track set up around the school.  
 

Students thoroughly enjoyed the day and 
had lots of fun. Thank you to Outdoor 
Lads Charlie, Axel, Jake and Casey. 

Balloon powered car 
 

A competition was held during lunchtime and recess in week to see who could construct the fastest balloon powered car.  
 

Students had materials such as balloons, 
straws, bottle tops, cardboard, string, etc., that 
they used to make a balloon powered car.  
 

Races were held to see if they worked with 
Benji Keen, Chad McPherson, and Matthew 
Davis taking out the wins.  
 

Thank  you   to  all   the   students  who  
participated, they had a lot of fun and thank 
you to our Construction Boys -  
Billy and Matthew. 

2024 Captains and Sports House Captains 
 

We acknowledged our 2024 Captains for their commitment, and we thank them for stepping up to represent their 
school. Our 2024 Captains and Vice-Captains, voted by students and staff are: 
 

School Captains:  
Lara Male and Gan Ney Cole 
 

School Vice-Captains:  
Annabel Johnston and Hudson Piltz 
 

          Dight:  
Darcy Smith and Ella Mighalls 

 

                Goessling:  
Isabel McGrath and Ryder Reid 

 

                                         Luther:  
Levi Wilson and Jacob Rudd 

Farewell Year 6 Graduation  
 

Farewell to our amazing 2023 Year 6 graduates.  
I want to extend my heartfelt congratulations to each 
and every one of you on completing your primary 
school education. This is a significant milestone in 
your young lives, and you should be immensely proud 
of your hard work and dedication.  
 

A special farewell to all our families who have their 
youngest child finishing this year. Thank you for your 
support of our school and choosing St John’s for your 
family. You will always be part of the St John’s story. 
Brad Moss, Principal                                                            For details of Year 6 Awards Ceremony see advert on previous page 23. 
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Well!!! Somehow, without what seems a blink of the eye, 
we are nearly at years end!!! I find it astounding how 
quickly  the  year  seems  to  pass by. We hope, as you 
prepare for this year’s end - the school presentation events 
and concerts, the Christmas parties and the end of year 
work “do’s”, that you take some time to reflect on the year 
that has past and consider your achievements. 
 

At the museum, it has continued to be a jam-packed year.  
We  have  commenced  the process of the new building, 
after some long-drawn out episodes with land transfer and 
now the Development Application process, which  all  
seem  to  be  intent  on  slowing  down  our progression 
forward. But sometimes this is a good thing, it gives us 
time to reflect and consider and ‘get our ducks in order’, 
and this can be helpful. Our flyer for how you can assist 
us with this development is on the next page (page 27). 
 

The  museum  committee  spends time working on the 
museum exhibits; developing, acquiring, adjusting. It 
looks at the maintenance issues that plague an old site and 
determines which need to be dealt with first; and it looks 
to ways to remain viable; with good business acumen, 
vision for the future, promotion and market development. 
And as I reflect on the year that has been, we have had 
achievements in all of these areas. 
 

The incredible work done to be able to open the whole of 
the blacksmith site in September was brilliant. This is a 
valuable addition to the museum and one that expands on 
the town’s history. It took a great deal of hard work to get 
to the opening in September, but that has provided the 
museum with another excellent exhibition area and a 
space that can be utilised for other events.  
 

We have continued to acquire new items for the museum 
collection, in particular this year we have obtained some 
exceptional  historic  pieces  from the local property, 
Granite Hill, which had been in the Schulz family for 
over 100 years. The steam driven chaff cutter has been of 
great  interest  as  many people have commented on 
knowing of it, working on it, or purchasing chaff made 
with it. This interesting piece of machinery cut thousands 
of bags of chaff for horses in the district and provided an 
additional line of income for the family.  

The Schulz family also bred prize winning Clydesdale 
horses. We now have a collection of shoes made for these 
phenomenal  horses  as  they  were  presented  at  the  
Melbourne Show. There have been some other lovely 
pieces of a more personal nature added to the museum 
collection from the family; the original pram in which the 
children were promenaded, the children’s rocking horse, 
the family milk separator, and a beautiful collection of 
embroidery. 
 

Throughout  the  year we have continued to host many 
private functions and a collection of our own events with 
our High Tea’s continuing to be our signature events. We 
also hosted a Bush Dance, a Heritage Dinner, a Long 
Lunch (see page 28), our Twilight Opening and our largest 
event, The Forgotten Trades Day, which highlighted an 
interesting array of characters and trades and attracted our 
largest numbers to the museum in one day.  
 

We have continued to attract good numbers to our Tea 
Rooms each Sunday and many groups and schools have 
visited the museum and town throughout the year. We 
commenced our cinema advertising campaign mid-year 
and enjoyed the photo-shoot day held as a preliminary 
event,  with  assistance  from  several families in the 
township. 
 

We will again hold our Christmas Wreath 
Making Workshops, hosted by local artist 
Allison Viedt. Three workshops will be held 
on Sunday 17th December, 9.30am, 11am 
and 1pm; booking is via Trybooking and 
places are strictly limited, so book up early  if  you  would  
like  to create a beautiful table centre-piece or door wreath 
for Christmas (see page 29).  
 

We will also hold a Twilight Opening again on Friday 
12th January,  a  casual  evening  event  with  music  
provided by local duo White Line, food available and the 
bar will be open. For more details see the flyer on page 29 
of this edition. 
 

We would like to thank our members, volunteers and  
friends  for their interest and support 
throughout the year and we would like to 
wish you all a wonderful Christmas and the 
very best for 2024. 
 
 

Margie Wehner 

President  
Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 

Open Hours 
Daily - 10am to 4pm 
 

Enquiries 0408 409 842 
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The Jindera Museum’s Best of Spring - Long Lunch 
 

The Long Lunch held on Saturday 11th November was a splendid event in the gardens of the museum, protected from 
the hottest day this season, under the big oak tree.  
 

The red poppies were in bloom as a fitting tribute to Remembrance Day and the grounds were at their best. Guests were 
treated to an 8-course degustation menu that meandered from small bites to an Asian style soup, salad, mussels, risotto, 
delectable lamb and into a berried dessert.  
 

Guests  basked  in  the  warmth  of the day with a gentle breeze to ease the heat, while being treated to fine food and 
beverage in the delightful setting of the museum grounds with live music presented by White Line, our local duo.  
 

This was indeed a long lunch and a splendid day to remember. 



 

December 2023                                       Jindera News - Edition 306                                                Page 29 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

GRAND OPENING! 
 

Saturday 9th December 
 

Magnolia Holistic Wellbeing 

Shop 1, 93-95 Urana Street, Jindera 
(see page 31 News Article) 

 

For more information 

magnoliaholisticwellbeing.com.au  

or call 0457 541 950 

magnoliaholisticwellbeing.com.au
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Magnolia Holistic Wellbeing 
 

My new holistic wellbeing centre is now open and is offering a range of services to help 
people cope with stress, anxiety, depression, and other mental health issues.  
Magnolia Holistic Wellbeing is located in Shop 1, 93-95 Urana Street, where Jo & Co  
used to live. The centre provides counselling, cuddle therapy, meditation, reiki,  
ear candling and tarot readings to its clients. 
 

Holistic  wellbeing  means  to  consider  the  whole  body,  including  physical, social, mental, emotional and spiritual 
aspects.  The  centre's  staff  are  trained  and  experienced in their respective fields and are committed to supporting 
personal growth, fostering healthy relationships, and promoting holistic wellbeing. 
 

One  of  our  unique  features is its approach to counselling sessions. Catherine, the counsellor, does not always use a 
traditional  office setting, but rather accompanies her clients to a place or activity where they feel most relaxed and 
comfortable having a chat. She also focuses on coping strategies and suicide prevention, especially for men. 
 

Another  service  that  the  centre offers is cuddle therapy, which involves platonic (non-sexual) touch to alleviate 
symptoms created by the lack of human contact. Lucy and Bob, the cuddle therapists, provide a personalised experience 
that can help reduce stress, improve mood, boost immunity, and enhance social skills. 
 

The  centre  also  offers  meditation, reiki sessions, and tarot readings for those who are interested in exploring their 
spiritual side or seeking guidance from the universe.  
 

We  understand  that  our  methods may not suit everyone's preferences, but at Magnolia Holistic Wellbeing, we are 
passionate about providing kindness, peace and comfort to the people who enjoy our services. We work hard to create a 
cozy and relaxing atmosphere that makes you feel at home. 

Country Dating 
 

If you live in a rural area and want to find your perfect partner, Country  
Dating is the service for you. Country Dating is not an online platform,  
but a personal and professional matchmaking service that connects you with 
people who share your interests, values, and lifestyle.  
 

Country Dating was purchased by Catherine in June this year, and it still provides the same high-quality and 
reliable service that you have enjoyed before. You can use the same website as before to access Country 
Dating, without any inconvenience or trouble. Country Dating is the ultimate way to find your soulmate in 
the countryside. You will find Country Dating in the same location as Magnolia Holistic Wellbeing. 
 

My Basic Sewing and Patchwork  
 

A hidden treasure awaits you behind Magnolia and Country Dating. It is My Basic Sewing and 
Patchwork,  a  shop that teaches sewing to NDIS clients during the day and offers evening and 
weekend workshops.  
 

On Mondays, you can join the "Sit 'n Sew ‘n Craft” evening and work on your own project while 
socialising with other sewing enthusiasts. You may pick up a new skill and make new friends. The 
shop also sells handmade items and a variety of fabric. 

Hello,  I ’m Catherine and I ’d  

l ike to  introduce you to the new services  

I’ve recent ly  es tabl ished here in Jindera.  
 

Magnol ia  Hol ist ic  Wellbeing    Country Dat ing  

My Basic  Sewing and Patchwork    

Magnolia Holistic Wellbeing  - Shop 1, 93-95 Urana Street, Jindera. 

Open: Monday to Thursday 9 am to 5 pm - Friday 9am to 3pm - Saturday 9.30am to 1.30pm.  
 

To book an appointment or to find out more information,  

visit magnoliaholisticwellbeing.com.au or call 0457 541 950. 
 
 
 

A MEDITATION GROUP will be held on Monday evenings during school terms. 

The time is 6pm to 8pm.  - $15 per person including guided meditation, tea/coffee and supper. 

For more information about the meditation group phone 0457 541 950 

magnoliaholisticwellbeing.com.au
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LOOKING TO BUY 
 

Garagenalia, Antiques and  
Collectable Items  

 

CASH PAID  
 

Can assist with deceased estates,  
property decluttering & shed clean outs.  

 

Please call - 0456 721 581 
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Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

afternoon of each month at  

2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 

 
 

Judy Gray 

0418 617 385  

for further  

information. 

mailto:mcmillanelectrical44@gmail.com
mailto:alison@equipoccupationaltherapy.com
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We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, and 
read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White - Ph: 0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Jindera Community Garden 

Our First Meeting In Garden 
Under the shady trees, on a hot day, we had our first 
meeting. Surprisingly the shade made it a pleasant  

evening. We even chattered after our meeting  
for a while because we were comfortable in the shade.  

Hopefully our Christmas Party on  
Sunday December 10th will be just as enjoyable. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Raffle 
drawn  

December 10th. 
 

Head down to the Garden 
on December 10th for 
your last chance to get 

your lucky tickets before 
we draw out that special 

name as a winner. 
 

Head down to the garden and you should find some 
movement around the Tubs.  

You may water, pick vegetables or chat  
with a coffee in your hand. 

 
We Have a Few Signs 

A few signs have been erected around the garden  
with a little more information.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please don't forget to water young plants,  

especially on Hot Days there is buckets  

on tap and I can arrange for a hose for you. 

 

 
 

 

Please Pick Vegetables 
 

Bring your children down  
and let them pick some  

strawberries.   
 

Memberships 
Memberships are $10.  
You can deposit into  

Hume Bank  
ACC. 1112 99988 - BSB. 64 0000 

 

We didn't miss out. 

Thank heavens we have Fox and Brew. 
We didn't miss out on our social get together  

after the previous night was washed out. 
Very enjoyable morning and if we can squeeze in another 
Saturday before Christmas with coffee/lunch - 1pm, that 

would be great. After our Christmas Party on 10th.  
 

Cake Stall was Great. 
Big thanks to everyone for helping, donating their time 

and baking. Over $800 was made.  
Lea, Liz, Cheryl, Helena, Jenny,  

Lorraine, Charles, Michelle. 

Jindera Community Garden 
 

Christmas Party 
 

December 10th - 4.00pm 
 

at Jindera Community Garden 
 

Please bring plate of finger food, chair, and drinks. 
 

Our Raffle will be drawn for that lucky winner 

mailto:jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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Introduction  -  Probus is a club for retirees and aims to promote growth, development and support for former 
professional and business people fostering the true spirit of Probus - FRIENDSHIP-FELLOWSHIP-FUN.  
 

The Henty Probus Club meet on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 10.am at Henty Bowling Club.  
Membership is $30 p.a. Anyone from Jindera would be very welcome to attend our meetings.  
 

For more information - www.probussouthpacific.org  or contact: Yvonne Booth 0428293193 - Kevin Fogarty 0428293480 

PROBUS Monthly News - by Helen Squires                                      

Henty/Culcairn Probus Club met at Culcairn Bowling Club on 
Wednesday 8th November,2023.  
 

Our President Yvonne Booth OAM welcomed us all including 
our Greater Hume Councillor Doug Meyer OAM, Deputy 
Chairman for Riverina Water. 
 

Two new members, Lois Biti and Pam Schulz were presented 
with their Probus badges.  We received reports of last month's 
happy day with Albury, Hume, Wagga Wagga, Murrumbidgee 
and Holbrook Probus Clubs and thank you from clubs. 
 

Yvonne has received advise that the Peter Mac fund raising 
group has raised $99,163-62 in the past twelve months. We have 
been a big part of making baby clothes, toys, beautiful bears, hot 
water bottle covers and heat bags with wheat and lavender . 
Congratulations to all those helpers, your beautiful work goes 
towards a very good cause, and thank you to the generous souls 
who support us by donating yarn, and transport our work to 
Melbourne. 
 

Yvonne has told us of a Beanie competition being arranged for 
next June. We are making Beanies for the men of the Seaman's 
Mission in Sydney, and this is advance notice to everyone to 
knit for this most worthy cause as part of a competition. There 
will be more information after Christmas. 
 

Our five minute speaker was See Gain. 
See was born in Malaysia. She spoke of her childhood during 
Japanese occupation. See was the youngest of five children, 
raised by her mother, while working in the family book shop, 
after her father had died at enemy hands . See studied nursing in 
England, and now plays Probus with us and cares for us as she 
does for her family. Yvonne presented See with a Probus pen as 
a token of our thank you for a most interesting speech. 
 

At Henty there is now a choir. Intention is to sing for the folks 
in care and community events. After an attempt by our Probus at 
the carol, Twelve days of Christmas, with no songbooks, we 
might need some choral assistance. 
 

After  morning  tea  we had our main speaker, Brenton from 
Riverina Water. He came with a helper to set up the slide show . 
Brenton told us of being part of a team of people being sent to 
Nepal, as volunteers, to Rotary projects in Nepal. The time was 
over three weeks, and included Virginia the computer lady as 
part of a team including leaders from Albury. The team ranged 
in ages from 18 to 80 years . Rotary volunteers became a way to 
refit a three storey building to be dormitory rooms for nursing 
students.  

 

In February, Brenton went to Katmandu and saw cremations at 
the River Ganges and learned that the Gurkhas are from Nepal 
too. The roads were very windy in Nepal, a country of at least 
thirty  million  people  on  a  land area similar to half size of 
Victoria. The team stayed in a hotel with hot water, wi-fi and air 
conditioning. Food was spicy with flat bread. Occupational 
health and safety was not the same as for Australia  Language 
differences  required  Rotary  club  translator or lots of hand 
signals. 
 

Tall white people were a novelty, and in Nepal, high school 
lasted until age 23 years of age. Projects included giving treadle 
sewing machines and training to local women and small water 
units to a maternity hospital. Brenton talked of going to small 
villages to hand out books and back packs to school children, 
and making a bedroom for the caretaker of the dormitories by 
renovating an animal shelter that he had been sharing with the 
creatures. 
 

Apparently Riverina Water has Vietnamese people here learning 
about our water systems and will perhaps do an exchange with 
their  people  in  the future. Brenton was presented with our 
Probus pen as a thankyou for telling us about a most amazing 
experience. 
 

Lots of questions were asked and answered, and talk over lunch 
was that the Probus people were most happy with the visit. 
Thank you to all involved in arranging this visit. 
 

Our Christmas meeting is to be lunch at Henty on the second 
Wednesday of the month, 13th December - 11.30am for a 
12.00  start.  Menu  is roast turkey and vegetables with mini 
pavlovas for dessert. Cost is $25 and booking must be made 
with Yvonne Booth or Kevin Fogarty, unless you have already 
signed to attend. 
 

Yvonne's thought for today: 
The only way to have a friend is to be one  

 

Thank you to all those who make our newsletters 
possible, hope you have a happy Christmas and 
New year . 
 
We  at  Probus will be meeting in January at Henty on the 
second Wednesday, we look forward to you joining us.  

http://www.probussouthpacific.org


 

December 2023                                       Jindera News - Edition 306                                                Page 37 

Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0421 706 578  

http://www.lesterandson.com.au/
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Vintage Motorcycle Club of Victoria  

take a run to Jindera 
The Vintage Motorcycle Club visited our town on Saturday 4 Nov 2023. Jindera was a popular spot for 
the  club  members with many curious locals using the opportunity to admire the motorcycles and ask 
questions of the motorbike riders.  
 

While here they patronised the Jindera Bakery and made use of other local shops and facilities which 
greatly helps to contribute to our local economy. 
 

The Vintage Motorcycle Club of Victoria was formed in 1964 by a group of enthusiasts. The Club now has a large 
membership from all parts of Victoria. They organise regular runs and weekend rallies usually to country towns.  
Members own a wide variety of machines, from veterans through to WW2 military motorcycles.  
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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 Things are pretty quiet competition wise at Royal 
Jindera at the moment, with Jindera fielding two teams 
in the MDGA Pennant competition. There are two pools 
in  the   pennant, with the top teams in each pool after 
finals playing each other in the grand final. The Jindera 
“Pool B” team (“Jackhammers”) made the semi-final 
this year only to miss out last Sunday in the semi-final 
against Howlong at Howlong. 
 

 Other news in “Representative” Golf is that Jindera 
has  two  players  in  the “Golf NSW KENO” 2 Ball 
Ambrose competition to be run over three days at 
Bonville Golf  Course Coffs Harbour starting Sunday 
26th November. We wish Greg Preston and Greg Allen 
all the best as they represent Jindera in this prestigious 
event.  
Closer to home, The Vets competition is still going 
strong on Wednesday mornings from 8.30 for 9.00 tee-
off. 
 

 The  Friday  night  “Chook  Run”  (Handicap not 
essential) is still attracting some very good numbers, 
with tee times from around 3.30 till 5.15. The Sunday 
comp numbers should pick again with the completion of 
Pennant. Tee Time 8.30/9.00. 

 

 Also, congratulations to Bruce Hill for winning the 
Vets Club Championships which was run over three 
weeks from Wednesday 18th October. 
 

 The Friday night “Chook Run” “Tee Time” is now 
at DST time with the latest tee time being 5.15pm. 
 

 The Sunday competition is now the summertime of 
8.30 for 9.00am start. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 
 

 Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to  
 calendar on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 
 from June) 
 

 Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless 
notified differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

 

 Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 
4.00pm, can also be played throughout the week – 
Play your game, place cards – signed and verified by 
partner with $10.00 in an envelope and slide under 
the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

Membership – To join our great community golf club, 
simply download a membership form 
from our website or  request  one  via  
email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 
 

 Annual memberships become due on 
31st March and cost $110.00 (inc. GST), 
Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Simon Cossor 9.0 39 W $25 +ntp 20 W $20 

T. Freeman 17.0 38 R/U (cb) $15 19 R/U (cb) 2b 

Russ Gueho 23.0 38 B 19   

Nev Power 18.0 36 B 17   

Daryl Klein 21.0 35 B 18   

Jeff Donney 27.0 33 B (cb) 14   

Craig McMillan 11.0 33 B (cb) 17   

SUN 29/10/2023 - Stableford – 14 Players  

SCORES  

 
SUNDAY COMPETITION  

 Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

B Taylor 18.0 35 W $20 19 W$20 

J Donney 27.0 35 R/U C/B $10 17   

R Smithenbecker 15.0 31 B 17 R/U C/B BB 

SUN 5/11/2023 - Stableford – 12 Players (3 of “9” Only)  

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 38 W $25 23 W $20 

F. Carmody 30.0 38 R/U $15 17   

Chris Larkin 19.0 37 B 18   

Jeff Donney 27.0 34 B 18   

Garry Spurr 23.0 32 B 21 R/U 2B 

Neville Power 18.0 32 B 17   

SUN 19/11/2023 - Stableford - 11 Players – Winner 18 and 9-Hole 
(BACK) comps Aaron Melbourne 

VETS Wed. 15/11/2023 - 3 Ball Dunmore – 17 Players  

Name Name Name Net Score Result 

F. Carmody P. Penny B. Hill 66.3 W 

D. Webb I. Pertzel T. McGrath 67.3 R/U 

VETS Wed. 1/11/2023 – Stableford 3rd Round Championships – 18 Players 
Bruce Hill won Vets Club Championships with 56 points over 3 rounds.  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

I. Pertzel 32 21 W 

B. Hill 24 21 R/U 

D. Singleton 28 21 B 

P. Chaston 30 20 B 

D. Castles 16 16 B 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

B. Hill 24.0 20 W 

F. Carmody 22 19 R/U 

D. Webb 22 19 B 

B. Sheerans 18 18 B 

T. McGrath 24 17 B 

VETS Wed. 27/9/2023 – Stableford – 12 Players  

VETS COMPETITION – Wednesday morning – 9 Holes. 

SUN 12/11/2023  - No Comp. 

VETS Wed. 8/11/2023 – Culcairn/Holbrook Vets Tournament 
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CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD 

Chook Run - Fri 27/10/2023 – Stableford – 21 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Bob Sheerans 24.0 21 W $40 

D. Rixon 26.0 19 R/U $10+2b 

Rob Weldon 23.0 19 B,ntp 

Marita Christensen 52 18 B,ntp,2 eagles 

Russ Gueho 23.0 18 B 

Peter Penny 20.0 17 B 

Bruce Hill 27.0 16 B 

C. Flay 40.0 16 B 

Curtis Biggs 20.0 14 B 

Tony Duus 29.0 14 B 

Chook Run - Fri 3/11//2023 – Stableford – 24 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Mike Faust 36.0 22 W $40 

Jane Verbunt 41.0 20 R/U $10 + 2b 

Russ Gueho 23.0 19 B 

Bruce Hill 27.0 19 B 

C McMillan 11.0 19 B 

Pete Penny 20.0 19 B 

Curtis Biggs 20.0 18 B 

Barry Verbunt 35.0 18 B 

Nev Power 18.0 18 B 

Tony Duus 29.0 18 B 

Nev Brand 22.0 17 B (cb) 

Daryl Klein 21.0 17 B (cb) 

Chook Run - Fri 10/11/2023 – Stableford - 13 Players - FRONT 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

N Power 18.0 22 W $30 

R. Gueho 22.0 20 $10 + 1b 

Craig McMillan 11.0 19 B 

Chris Flay 40.0 19 B 

B Hill 27.0 17 B 

T. Freeman 16.0 16 B (cb) 

Chook Run - Fri 17/11/2023 – Stableford - 17 Players - BACK 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Simon Cosser 8.0 19 W $30 

Jason Steinke 39.0 19 R/U $10 + b 

Bruce Hill 27.0 18 B 

Don Singleton 30.0 17 B 

Jeff Donney 27.0 17 B+NTP 

Craig McMillan 11.0 17 B 

Shane Steedman 27.0 16 B 

Rob Weldon 24.0 16 B 

Marita Christensen 54.0 16 B 

2023 Vets Club 
Champion  
Bruce Hill being 
presented with 
trophy by last 
year’s winner  
Tom McGrath. 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

Greg Preston and Greg Allen after  

winning the Golf NSW KENO Semi-final  

to advance to the final at  

Bonville Golf course (Coffs Harbour)  

on Sunday 26th November. 

Jindera Vets 

golfer  

Stan Duffield 
enjoyed a  

birthday cake  

to celebrate his 

90th Birthday.  

 
Stan has won 

the day comp 

twice recently 

and had  

2 hole in one's. 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com


 

December 2023                                         Jindera News - Edition 306                                              Page 42 

 Happy December, by the time of publishing the cod 
season will be open and it would appear that it should be a 
terrific cod fishing season, rivers are high and clear. The 
big news is the number of Murray cod being caught in 
Lake Hume. 
 

 The club were shocked when club ironman, “you 
wouldn’t  read  about it” Graeme Lyons was rushed to 
hospital, after some rehab Graeme is expected to be out on 
the water again in the new year. 
 

 We also wish “tougher than nails” Cliff Hunt all the 
best for his recovery from recent surgery. 
 

 The anglers had a fishing comp held on the 17th, 18th 
and  19th November with the big winner being Brian 
Shannon who cleaned up with the best fish a ripper 640 
yellowbelly and also the best bag of fish with 10 yella’s 
and a couple of redfin.  
 

 Brian narrowly beat Laz Peli who had a great bag of 
redfin up to 390 and also had 3 yella’s up to 430. Zol Peli 
had 10 redfin up to 340, Shane had 3 nice yella’s, best was 
520 and Zac had 3 yella’s the best being 490. Kevin 
Brown also fished and was rewarded with 2 doughnuts, 
Chris Lavis nearly fished and that was good enough for 
him to get a doughnut. 
 

 The lucky non angler to get a big feed of redfin was 
Phil  who  thanks  to  Laz’s generosity feasted on fresh 
redfin, thanks Laz. A great clubman. 
 

 Next club general meet-
ing  will  be  held  at the 
clubhouse at 5.30 on Friday 
8th December. 
 The  club  will also  be catering for the Jindera 
Christmas Carols at the Village Green on Friday, 15th 
December, members are invited to assist with this, let 
Wade or Sham know. 
 

 Catering service will commence from 6.30pm and 
members assisting can meet at clubhouse from 5pm. 
 

 Next comp for the year is the cod opening on Friday, 
the  1st December from 5pm with the weigh-in at the 
clubhouse on Sunday the 3rd at 5pm. 
 

 2023 Christmas Party will be held at the clubhouse in 
December and will be discussed at the December weigh-in 
and formalized at the next general meeting. 
 

 Any and all suggestions will be appreciated. 
 

 

                             Tight lines and Merry Christmas     

                                      and may Santa bring you  

                                              lots of fishing gear! 
 

  

           

This is the tree to get the reddies at - located at the Hume Weir  

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100066468159816
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Another great 

weir  

yellowbelly  

Laz had a great day at the weir. 

Team Taylor - Leanne, Squeaky and Kirsty, wetting a  
line on the south coast 

Ricko had lots of sun, and a nice feed of redfin  

Zil Peli with a terrific bag of redfin  

Brian Shannon 

had a day out on 

the yellow belly  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0427 253 587 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


